

Sunshine Disposal & Recycling

April 16, 2009

David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission PO Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-4720

Dear Mr. Danner

Enclosed is a new proposed Tariff No. 2 to replace Tariff No. 1 for Torre Refuse & Recycling, LLC d/b/a Sunshine Disposal and Recycling (G-260) in the western Spokane County area. The purpose of this filing is to increase all refuse rates due to increased operating costs.

If approved, this filing will generate approximately \$560,000 in additional revenue or approximately 21.5%.

Also enclosed is a notice to customer which will be sent to customer prior to May 1, 2009. The Spokane County Commissioners will receive a copy of this cover letter. Electronic work papers in support of this filing are being sent to WUTC staff. All further records are available at our Airway Heights office.

If I can be of any further assistance, please contact me at 509-252-9060 x217 or at johnl@sunshinedisposal.com.

Respectfully,

Øohn Lloy₫

Chief Financial Officer